Ministry For Those in Need

Together we can make a difference!
YOU have made a HUGE difference during a very difficult time for many over the past 18+ months. Through the amazing generosity of the Parishioners of Our Lady of Guadalupe the Ministry For Those in Need has been not only able to support individuals in need but assist other organizations in their efforts to assist the Needy.
This generosity has resulted in being able to assist the Needy in many ways over the summer. We did two food distributions to the general community, had a very successful special collection to assist those at the Battered Women’s Shelter in Akron and continued supporting the Peter Maurin Center with personal care items that Parishioners contribute. We have also been able to continue to provide financial support to two local food banks: The Emergency Assistance Center and Our Community Hunger Center.
This fall we have completed two collections and again the support of our Parishioners was amazing. The School Supplies Collection was a huge success. It provided a large amount of supplies for St. Mary Catholic School in Akron as well as a donation of gift cards that will allow them to purchase more items as needed. We were also able to purchase school supplies for our neighbor, Ledgeview Elementary School, which they can use to assist their students that are in need. The recently completed “Winter Warmth Sunday” (Blanket Sunday) collection had an amazing response. The pantry is now full of blankets and sheets that will be given to local individuals as well as to local shelters that need them. Also the financial support will allow us to pay heating bills, purchase coats and gloves, support homeless shelters and other things that will keep people warm this winter.
As we draw near to the season of Advent we are preparing for our annual Advent Giving Tree collection that makes the Christmas season a little brighter for many people. Last year in the midst of the pandemic we reduced our amount of ornaments and the support of the Parishioners was still amazing. This year we will return to our previous numbers as we again place 400 ornaments on the Giving Tree. 
If you are interested in becoming involved there are several opportunities as we make our way towards Christmas. There will be food distributions, the Advent Giving Tree and an opportunity to volunteer at the Ozanam Center. If you are interested please contact the Ministry by calling the Parish Office and use extension 4 to leave your name and a number and someone will contact you.

Again – THANK YOU to the parishioners of Our Lady of Guadalupe!! Without your continued support the Ministry could not make a difference for the Needy in our area. The people we impact may never know us or the efforts that went into trying to make their lives a little better. They’ll just know that the People of this Parish cared enough to make their lives a little better – and that can make all the difference. 
God Bless all of you!

